
POINT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of Point Community Council 

Held on 26th May 2025 in PST Offices at 7 p.m. 
 
Present: 
Iain Macaskill, Chair Jacqueline Jackson, Secretary, Donald Macritchie and  
Alex John Murray, Vice Chair 
 
Also in attendance:  
D J Macsween PST  
 
Apologies:   
Emelyn Collier  
 
Declaration of Interest: None 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
Approved by Derek and Ian 
 
Matters Arising 
Will be discussed during meeting 
 
Treasurers Report: 
Annual Accounts were issued for the Committee to approve.  They will now be submitted to 
CNES. 
A note from the bank wanting Minutes for proof of new signatory for the cheque book.  
These will be handed in to the local branch. 
 
Refuse Bins 
This is ongoing.  List will be submitted when bus shelters completed. 
 
Bus Shelters 
This is ongoing. 
 
Playpark 
Shulishader: Waiting on plans from Tony Robson 
 
 
Point Community Emergency Plan 
Ian to email DJ re the app 
It was decided that Joe Macleod of PST be asked for advice. 
There is the possibility of some updates to the Plan Ian will arrange a meeting with Murdo 
re this. 
 
 
 



PCC Action Plan 
Ken to circulate the latest update of this plan to the Committee for discussion at the next 
meeting. 
 
Rudhach 
Ian had submitted an article for the next issue.  Committee will monitor feedback. 
 
Facebook Page Moderator 
Ian to be added as Moderator of this page. 
 
Picnic Area Portvoller 
Ian to ask PST to supply table and chairs for this area.  He will also arrange to have this 
delivered and set it place.  Committee agreed to pay for this service. 
 
Gunera 
Mark from Nature Scotland will be attending meeting on 30th June 2025 
 
Payphones and High Fibre Broadband 
Letter received from BT stating that due to lack of usage, the one public phone box in the 
area will the disconnected. 
A survey monkey will be set up by Ian to ascertain the interest in high fibre broadband for 
the Point area. 
 
AOCB 
Ian will send a letter to Ken formally thanking him for his service to Point Community 
Council 
Gayle submitted her resignation from the Committee. 
Chair highlighted the need for more members and will monitor the response from the 
Rudhach. 
Concern was raised re the slip way at the Briaghe. Ian has contacted Callum Mackenzie and 
is awaiting a reply. 
Speeding on the road at Lower Bayble Playpark has been taken up by the local police liaison 
office.  The Council have been advised that some of the road signs are hidden by hedge 
growth.  He has contacted the Council advising of this concern. 
The condition of the toilets at the Braighe was highlighted.  Ian will contact local councillors. 
An email was received from a non-resident of Point re the Salt Box.  Committee agreed with 
Ian that this was not an issue for PCC.  Ian would reply stating he should contact the owner 
of Salt Box to answer any queries.  
 
Dates of Next Meeting 
30th June 2025 all at 7p.m. in PST Offices. 
 


